


















ROCKINGHAM COUNTY CONSERVATION DISTRICT 
110 North Road, Brentwood, NH 03833-6614 

Tel: 603-679-2790 ● Fax: 603-679-2860 

www.rockinghamccd.org 

 
 

The mission of the Rockingham County Conservation District is to conserve and sustain the natural environment for present 
and future generations by working to make wise land-use decisions. 

 

29 January 2018 

 

Tavis Austin, Town Planner 

Town of Stratham 

10 Bunker Hill Avenue 

Stratham, NH 03885 

 

RE: Sullivan Subdivision 

 Whittaker Drive 

 Tax map/lot: 19/68 

 RCCD #ST19-68-L18 

 

 

Dear Mr. Austin; 

 

At the request of the Planning Board, RCCD staff conducted a review of the wetland delineation 

submitted as part of this subdivision application. The wetland/upland boundaries were flagged by Chris 

Albert, Certified Wetland Scientist, of Jones and Beach Engineers. On this date Mike Cuomo of 

RCCD, Mr. Albert, and Luke Hurley of Gove Environmental Services met at the site to conduct a field 

review. There was patchy, thin snow on the ground when this work was done. 

 

A plan was previously submitted to the Planning Board dated 1 March 1995 prepared by Durgin, Verra, 

and Associates which showed wetland soils that were more extensive than shown on the Jones and 

Beach Engineers plan. Further, a project abutter submitted a letter from West Environmental raising 

concerns about the accuracy of the wetland delineation. 

 

RCCD staff examined the areas where a discrepancy exists between the 1995 wetland soil boundaries 

and the current wetland delineation along the easterly property line. With one exception described 

below, the current wetland delineation prepared by Mr. Albert is accurate. 

 

In one location, a replacement flag ‘C7’ was hung upslope and to the north of Mr. Albert’s flag C7. 

(The new flag C7 is 32 feet from the old flag C7 and 54 feet from flag C6.)  

 

Speculating on the causes for the significantly different opinions on the wetland boundaries, please note 

that the 1995 plan used poorly drained soil criteria which are now substantially different. In some 

locations the work on the 1995 plan was simply wrong. 



 

 

This site also has extensive areas which are dominated by vegetation more likely to grow in wetlands 

than uplands, but here are growing on non-wetland soils. These areas look like wetlands at first glance, 

but do not meet the definition of a wetland upon close inspection. This is due in part to historical 

manipulation of the site by human activity. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

                                               
 

Michael Cuomo                   Leonard A. Lord 

NH Certified Soil Scientist #6     District Manager 

NH Certified Wetland Scientist #4 

NH Designer #788 

 

Copy to:  Mark Morong, CEO  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 














